
 

County Engineers Association of California 
LEGISLATIVE PROPOSAL ACTION REQUEST FORM 

Please return by Tuesday, August 14, 2018 
 
 

NOTE: Please submit all proposals to CEAC through your Public Works Director or Department Head. 
 
 

Member Name:    Shane L. Silsby                                                                                                                                                                        

County: Orange   
Position: Director of Public Works  
Phone: 714-667-9700  
Email:    Shane.Silsby@ocpw.ocgov.com  

 
(Please include a completed CSAC Legislative Proposal Worksheet) 

Brief Description of Legislative Proposal: 

 Orange County Public Works is requesting the language in current state legislative authority, California PCC 

20128.5, be amended to:  (a) allow use of job order contracting (JOC) by counties for all projects including 

construction, and (b) eliminate annual procurement requirements allowing multi-year contracts, not to exceed three 

million dollars ($3,000,000) plus California Consumer Price Index (CPI) (from the enactment of Section 20128.5), 

annually.   

California Public Contract Code 20128.5 would be amended as follows:   

Notwithstanding any other provisions of this article, the board of supervisors may award individual annual 

contracts, none of which shall exceed three million dollars ($3,000,000) for each contractual year, and adjusted 

annually to reflect the percentage change in the California Consumer Price Index, for repair, remodeling, or other 

repetitive work, or construction, to be done according to unit prices. No annual contracts may be awarded for any 

new construction. The contracts shall be awarded to the lowest responsible bidder and shall be based on plans and 

specifications for typical work. No project shall be performed under the contract except by order of the board of 

supervisors, or an officer acting pursuant to Section 20145.* The board of supervisors may authorize a county officer 

to fully administer contracts pursuant to Section 20145 (as modified with population to 3,000,000). 

 (Continued on next page) 
 

 
 
 

Please return completed Legislative Proposals to Nick Cronenwett at ncronenwett@counties.org with 
the email subject heading “CEAC 2019‐2020 Legislative Proposal Submission” 

 
 
 

mailto:ncronenwett@counties.org


 
 
 
 
 
 

For purposes of this section, “unit price” means the amount paid for a single unit of an item of work, and 
“typical work” means a work description applicable universally or applicable to a large number of individual 
projects, as distinguished from work specifically described with respect to an individual project. 

 
For purposes of this section, “repair, remodeling, or other repetitive work, or construction, to be done 

according to unit prices” and shall not include design or contract drawings. 
 

*($3,000,000 plus CPI calculated annually according to effective date of January 1, 1998) 
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